
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON  6 APRIL 2006 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

CROS.39/06
CIVIC CENTRE ACCOMMODATION OPTIONS

The Director of Community Services and Director of Development Services submitted Report CS.12/06 updating Members on the review of the Civic Centre ground floor accommodation.

The reinstatement works following the flood were almost complete and the Customer Contact Centre was to move back to its original location over the Easter weekend, which would leave the Octagon below the Council Chamber vacant.  The Head of Property Services was exploring potential “location options” for this vacant accommodation.

Two of the lifts had been refurbished and should be fully operational by mid April 2006.  The new public toilet block on the ground floor was due for completion in April/early May 2006.

This Committee had previously requested to be kept informed of the review of accommodation for Members.  It had been agreed that provision should be made on the ground floor west elevation close to the staircase for the Civic Suite and meeting rooms and comprise :

- A new Member Resource Room which had evolved through the Member Training and Development Group;


- The Conservative Group Office moved from the 9th floor;


- The Liberal Democrat Group Office moved from the 9th floor;


- The Labour Group Office would remain on the ground floor.

The anticipated timescale for completion/occupation was mid April 2006.

Officers offered to show Members of the Committee the refurbished ground floor accommodation at the end of the meeting.

In considering the Report Members made the following comments.

(a)
A Member had concerns over the present Civic Suite arrangements whereby the Mayor was using a very small office and meeting guests on the Block Floor.  He considered that an option for the use of the Octagon could be a new Mayor’s Suite.

(b) A Member asked whether shower facilities were to be provided for staff.

The Head of Facilities reported that showers were to be provided in the basement along with ladies and gents toilets as part of the flood refurbishment works.

(c)
A Member suggested that the Octagon could be used as a staff canteen/cafe facility for staff.

The Head of Facilities reported that there had been a staff room on the 9th Floor but this had been very rarely used.

Dr Gooding reported that the Executive had given a clear steer on what they wanted on the Ground Floor in the Civic Centre and this did not include a staff café.

RESOLVED – (1)
That the report be noted.

(2) That the Executive be informed of this Committee’s views on the potential options for the future use of the vacant Octagon on the ground floor of the Civic Centre and, in particular, its possible use as a staff café.







